
Fremont Township Minutes 
November 14, 2019 

 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on November 14, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
Board members present:  M. Blatt, C. Sherwin, A. Holbrook, and R. Curell.  Absent:  J. Welke 
Guests:  Cheryl Sherwin, Henry & Carolyn Wymore, Ida Barrons, Victoria Bennett, Gail Prill, Carrie Will, and 
Ken Bragg      
 
MINUTES:  Motion made by C. Sherwin, seconded by A. Holbrook to approve the October 10, 2019, regular 
meeting minutes as presented - motion carried.   
  
BILLS:  Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Sherwin, seconded by R. Curell - motion carried.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
Carrie Will mentioned that she was at the Board meeting as part of her requirement for the Tuscola LEAD 
Program.   
 
CLERK REPORT: 
A. Holbrook did not have anything at this time but had information when we discuss the security cameras for the 
township hall.      
 
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer balance as of October 31, 2019, was $344,734.52.  Motion to accept the treasurer report made by A. 
Holbrook, seconded by C. Sherwin - motion carried.   
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
M. Blatt got an estimate for installing security cameras at the Hall.  A. Holbrook talked to someone from the PAR 
Plan which is part of our insurance company and they stated that they offer grants for things like security 
cameras.  All we would need to do would be to pass a resolution allowing the Clerk to submit the application, and 
then submit a copy of the resolution with the completed application and bid to the PAR Plan.  Motion made by C. 
Sherwin, seconded by R. Curell to approve the Grant Resolution to allow the Clerk to apply for a grant for 
security cameras at the Hall.  Roll call vote:  R. Curell-yes, M. Blatt-yes, A. Holbrook-yes, C. Sherwin-yes.  
Motion carried.   
Road Report – M. Blatt met with four members of the Road Commission to discuss the township roads.  After 
driving the roads it was decided that there is three miles of Washburn Road that is the worst and should be a 
priority.  M. Blatt is going to get an estimate from the Road Commission for these three miles and also confirm 
that we can get the $25,000 matching funds if we do this project.  M. Blatt is also going to get an estimate for 
brush spraying because the Road Commission states that brush spraying is more effective than even roadside 
brush mowing.  M. Blatt also following up with some complaints about some roadside ditches.  He is going to get 
an estimate from the Road Commission for cleaning some areas along North Lobdell, South Lobdell, Chambers, 
and Blackmore.  It was asked about possibly cleaning the ditch near Cat Lake and Harmon Lake Road.  M. Blatt 
stated that area is the responsibility of Dayton Township.       
Cemetery Report – No burials or lot sales this month 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:37 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz 
Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


